Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 16th February 2023
Present: Cllrs Kathrin Williams (Chair), Barbara Priest, Elwyn Morse, Liz Burns, Jane Ashbridge, Jason Jennings, Mark Simpkins. 
Cllr Williams welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Cllr Peter Morgan.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda. There were no questions received. 

4) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 19th January had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Winter Warmth project. The list of 2023 events were reviewed – there were no events planned for the rest of February, but there would be Templeton Together doing soup and rolls one evening and the Hall open day, both in March. This would use up the grant funding well. 

Storage on the Green.  The container was due to arrive at the weekend.  Thanks were expressed to R. Burns for assisting with the footing placement. It was agreed to also purchase a padlock from the contractor. Once the Council items and storage space in general had been reviewed, potentially keypad access could be given to the re-arranged storage room if necessary. 

Battery storage for Hall. The installation had been completed and monitoring data was available. The battery was already storing and providing electricity for Hall activities – at a cheaper rate than buying it off the grid. Periodic updates would be provided by the Clerk to all. 

6) New items of business:

Grass cutting contract. The received tenders were discussed and compared in detail by all those present. The preferred contractor was agreed so the Clerk would contact them to offer the contract, and also contact the others to informed them they had been unsuccessful. 

FoTS request for a defibrillator donation. The unit had already been installed.  It was agreed to consider a donation when the cost of the unit was provided – this would be considered again in March. 

Coronation plans. It was agreed for Cllrs Burns, Williams, Jennings and Simpkins to represent the Council on this body. A summary of the current plans for ‘A very British Coronation’ was provided to the meeting. It included use of the bar, so it was agreed to ask the building contractor to now complete that work, which had been considerably postponed by covid-19. Potential gifts for local children as for last year’s Jubilee were considered, and it was agreed to purchase some commemorative coins. It was also agreed to seek funding towards event, including the band and provision of the coins for primary school children.
	
7) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· Community Food Hubs. This was noted.


8) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse updated the meeting with the latest on the budget discussions taking place for the 2023-24 year.

9) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
	Bank statement for main account £33,449.74 as at 12th February 2023
	Reserves account £3,003.15 as at 12th February 2023. 
  Income banked, payments made and income received as per attached bank reconciliation.

  Income received:	Quarterly recharge payment from TCHT - £1504.46
				1 * Templeton history book - £20.00
			PCC – Enhancing Pembrokeshire grant payment - £820.51
  Current/anticipated invoices:    
			Caretaker – salary for February
			HMRC – tax for February

			Clerk – salary and expenses for February

			Tindle Newspapers – grass cutting advert - £50.40
			Murphy and daughters – container - £4080.00 (contracted payment made)
			Preseli Solar – battery - £8548.72
			Michael May – grass – cutting - £1682.00
			
The above expenditure was unanimously agreed.

10) Planning. 
22/0898/PA. Proposed replacement dwelling. Haygarth, Templeton, SA67 8RG. Application received 12-01-2023.  There were no objections.

22/0779/PA. Proposed vehicle entrance and parking bay. 4 Hillside Terrace, Templeton. SA67 8SA.  Application received 12-12-2022. Application refused 24-01-2023.

22/0746/PA. Proposed single storey extensions and proposed workshop. Wells End, Templeton. SA67 8SR. Application received  9-12-2022. Application conditionally approved 2-2-2023.

11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Simpkins raised concerns about the bus stop roof at the top of the village. The Clerk would ask PCC if this could be covered by an Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant. 

Cllr Burns spoke about the meeting held earlier in the week with a catering supplies representative. New glasses would be required for full licencing compliance. This, and the purchase of a dishwasher (not glasswasher which is what he Hall currently has) would go on the March agenda for consideration. Ideally the spending should be complete before the end of the financial year, it was felt. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Clerk raised the purchase of a new First Aid kit, which had been mentioned previously in meetings – this was accepted as a requirement for the Hall. 

12) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 16th March 2023, starting at 7.30pm. 

Cllr Williams then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.30pm.
